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LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 

 
The next ACS National 
Meeting will be held in New 
Orleans, and in the technical 
sessions there will be 114 
communications—25 more 
than those presented at the 
previous national meeting 
held in Boston.  
 
 

 
We are starting a new column in this issue, called 
Newly Published. It will include references of articles, 
interviews, and reports in the chemical information 
field that were published in print or online in the 
months before each CIB issue is published. Please 
send us references to your publications, so that we 
could disseminate this information to our readers. 
Since we are limited in space in the print issue, the 
editors will be choosing articles that will be of interest 
to a broader audience.  
 
In this issue we have an article on the history of the 
Chemical Information Bulletin, and we continue the 
tradition established two years ago of publishing 
interviews with scientists, librarians, and publishers.  
 
The first interview in this issue is with Nigel Lees, 
manager of the Library & Information Centre of the 
Royal Society of Chemistry (RSC), who tells us how 
their traditional library has acquired new value and 
importance by being developed into a virtual resource 
serving the Society’s 44,000 members. The picture on 
the cover of this issue shows the beautiful old library 
that will soon be converted to center for chemistry, in 
the heart of London.  
 
The other interview in this issue is with Dr. David 
Lewis, professor of organic chemistry at the 
University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire, who has done 
extensive research on the role that Russian chemists 
have played on the world stage.  
 
I am sure our readers will learn a lot from these 
articles and will enjoy reading them.  
 
Svetla Baykoucheva, Editor 
sbaykouc@umd.edu
 
 

CINF SPONSORS IN 2008 
December 31, 2007 

 
The Division of Chemical Information again is very 
fortunate to receive generous financial support from 
our sponsors to maintain the high quality of the 
Division’s programming at the 200 National ACS 
Meetings in New Orleans and Philadelphia, to 
promote communication between members at social 
functions, and to support other divisional activities 
during the year, including scholarships to graduate 
students in Chemical Information.    
 
The Division gratefully acknowledges contribution 
from the following sponsors: 
 
Platinum Level: 

ACS Publications 
Bio-Rad Laboratories 
Chemical Abstracts Service 

 FIZ CHEMIE Berlin 
Gold Level: 
 Elsevier MDL 
 Procter & Gamble 

Royal Society of Chemistry 
The Society of Chemical Industry 
Thieme 

Silver Level: 
 Boehringer-Ingelheim 
Bronze Level: 

Alcon Labs 
Astra Zeneca 
Genzyme Corporation 
Springer Publishing Company 
Tripos, Inc. 

Contributor Level:  
Knovel Corporation 

 
Opportunities are available to sponsor Division of 
Chemical Information events, speakers, and 
material. Our sponsors are acknowledged on the 
CINF web site, in the Chemical Information 
Bulletin, on printed meeting materials, and at any 
events for which we use your contribution. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you would like 
more information about supporting the CINF. 
 
Graham Douglas 
Chair, Fundraising Committee  
Email: G.Douglas@elsevier.com
Tel: 510-407-0769 
Fax: 510-217-3853  
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